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COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE
INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION

DATE:		October 28, 2013

TO:		Supervisor Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman, County Board of Supervisors
		Supervisor Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairman, Transportation, Public Works and Transit Committee

FROM:		Brian Dranzik, Director, Department of Transportation

SUBJECT:		AMENDMENT TO AIRPORT AGREEMENT NO. HP-695 BETWEEN MILWAUKEE COUNTY AND MONDELĒZ GLOBAL LLC.

POLICY

Amendments to airport hangar land agreements require approval by the Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors.

BACKGROUND

Milwaukee County entered into a Lease Agreement dated July 14, 1980 with Philip Morris (“Agreement”) known as Airport Agreement No. HP-695 for the lease of 414,000 square feet of land on which to construct, operate, and maintain a corporate aircraft hangar at General Mitchell International Airport (“GMIA”).  The Agreement has been amended and assigned several times and now belongs to Mondelēz Global LLC.

Federal Aviation Administration safety mandates required GMIA to bring its runway safety areas into compliance; therefore, it was necessary for Milwaukee County to construct runway safety area improvements which required an eastern portion of Mondelēz’s Leased Premises.  The runway improvements were constructed and substantially completed by September 1, 2012, leaving a remainder of 281,832 square feet of leasable land for Mondelēz.  Mondelēz agreed to the construction of the additional airport improvements and has further agreed to amend the Agreement to reflect a reduction in Leased Premises.

RECOMMENDATION

Airport staff recommends that Airport Agreement No. HP-695 be amended to reflect the reduction of Mondelēz’s Leased Premises from 414,000 square feet to 281,832 square feet.

FISCAL NOTE

Airport land rental income will decrease in the amount of $34,575 per year from $108,302 for 414,000 sq. ft. to $73,727 for the new leasehold space of 281,132 sq. ft.

Prepared by:  	Steven Wright, A.A.E. – Airport Properties Manager

Approved by:

_________________________________	____________________________________
Brian Dranzik, Director,			C. Barry Bateman
Department of Transportation			Airport Director
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